[image: image1.jpg]COMMITTEE
OF MINISTERS

COMITE
DES MINISTRES

COUNCIL OF EUROPE

CONSEIl DE I'EUUROPE




CM/Cong(2013)RecXXX final
2

3
CM/Cong(2013)RecXXX final


Ministers’ Deputies

CM Documents

CM/Cong(2014)Rec346-final       28 October 2014
“Regions and territories with special status in Europe”
Congress of Local and Regional Authorities of the Council of Europe Recommendation 346 (2013)

(Reply adopted by the Committee of Ministers on 24 October 2014 at the 1210th meeting of the Ministers’ Deputies)

1.
The Committee of Ministers has closely examined Congress Recommendation 346 (2013) on “Regions and territories with special status in Europe”, which it has sent for comments to the European Committee for Local and Regional Democracy (CDLR). 

2.
The Committee of Ministers takes the view that all levels of authority, as well as all stakeholders operating at these various levels, can contribute to fostering democracy and human rights, which is a prerequisite for peace and security in Europe.  It agrees with the Congress that promoting local self-government can be a particularly useful instrument in this context.

3.
It recalls that the Helsinki Declaration on Regional Self-Government, adopted by European Ministers responsible for Local and Regional Government at the 14th session of their conference (Helsinki, 2002), and the Reference Framework on Regional Democracy, of which these same Ministers took note at the 16th session of their conference (Utrecht, 2009), contain benchmarks and specific examples of procedures that member States can draw on when designing or implementing territorial reforms.

4. 
It also points out that as from 1 January 2014, it has set up a new Steering Committee on Democracy and Governance (CDDG). This Committee oversees the intergovernmental activities of the Council of Europe in the field of democratic governance, with particular emphasis on local and regional democracy. It provides a forum for discussion, paving the way for dialogue and co-operation between member States with a view to sharing their experiences and the lessons they have learnt. In this respect, it provides member States with a framework for reflecting on possible ways of addressing issues of concern.

5.
Under its current terms of reference, the CDDG can also provide, upon request from interested member States, information on specific issues related to current or envisaged policies on the modernisation of public administration and on democratic governance. In addition, the Centre of Expertise for Local Government Reform is willing to provide expert advice in accordance with its mandate. 
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